
Rush-Henrietta Sports Booster Club 
 

 

Meeting Minutes - Liaison Meeting Monday, September 10, 2018 
 

Meeting began at 6:30 pm 
 
 

Football Trish LaRocca  Basketball - Girls   Softball   
Football Jennifer Black X Ice Hockey Dawn Cantanese X Golf Brian White  
Football Jill Thompson X Ice Hockey Bridget Villone  Tennis - Boys   
Soccer - Girls Amy George X Swimming - Boys Rob Hathaway  Volleyball 

Girls 
  

Soccer-Girls Shannon Roberts X Swimming –Girls   Board Jenna Cowie X 
Soccer-Boys Amy Rowe* X Wrestling Mike Trout  Board Jason Mainville X 
Volleyball – Boys Shiloh Arthmann* X Wrestling Julie Hedding* X Board Alexandria Curry X 
Volleyball-Boys Heidi Klossner  Cheerleading Colleen Varney* X Board   
Cross Country Kirsten Oliver X Bowling   Board   
Track & Field Kirsten Oliver X LAX - Boys Jill Clark  School Board 

Member 
James O’Brien X 

Tennis - Girls Margaret Klaver X LAX - Boys Trish LaRocca     
Gymnastics Jane Walent  LAX - Girls Christina Schillinger X Athletic Dir. Tom Stewart x 
Basketball - Boys   Baseball   Athletic Dept. Karen Marchand x 

* Indicates Liaison & Board Member 
 
 

Welcome & Introduction 
 

• Booster Membership forms were passed around, please join Boosters! 
 

Vote Jenna in for Secretary 
 

• Passed 
 

Athletic Directors Report – Tom Stewart 
 

• Thanks to everyone for working the concessions stands and the Jr. Comets’ games this past Sunday. It was 
greatly appreciated 

• The Renegades will be playing in the stadium on October 7 and we will need a concession stand open that day. Flag is 
at 8:45, C is 10:30, B is 12:30 and A is 2:30 

• Sound system in the stadium has been fixed and it sounds really good. The issues with the speakers in the gym have 
also been fixed and a sound system for the soccer field has been purchased. It is a wireless blue tooth system and has 
2 microphones. Hope to have it in use for this Friday nights girls soccer game 

• Several opportunities to host Section V events. Sectional Girls Volleyball will be at RH end of October, possibly 
some basketball events for boys and girls and the Cancer Duals for wrestling in January 

• Signs-still having issues with the signs. Tom will talk to Beth. A suggestion for temporary signage was brought up. Also 
we need signage on the soccer field saying home and away sections and we need more bleachers and would like them 
to be separated. Tom will work with Beth Patton on this. 

• The plaques are still being worked on and we voted to order 3 more which will update all the plaques on the lower level 
• There will be a change with the Modified programs, instead of being called Modified they may be referred to as Jr. 

High Sports. Tom explained how Mod A and B is decided in a district. Numbers play a role. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Treasurer’s Reports- Jason Mainville and Alexandria Curry 
• He will be sending his reports out later, had internet troubles. 
• Alex passed around the budget, nothing to report 

 

Committee Reports 
 

• Membership-Amy Rowe- Food Truck Rodeo was a success. Food trucks gave us 15% of what was sold which was $1420 
and we made $830 in raffles. We sold 40 memberships and $500 in apparel. Amy is going to work on getting a PayPal link 
on the website for membership as well as a link to buy apparel.  She would like ideas for what to sell and any on-line 
vendors. The clothing shed will also be Amy’s area. She will need teams to sign up for slots staring in January. The next 
meeting she will have a sign-up sheet. A team who runs this for the month can make $150 

• Fundraising-Shiloh Arthmann made new Liaison folders for each team. Make sure to get yours. In it is all the information 
you need for a successful season. 

• Concessions-Julie and Colleen-They have been doing nothing but shopping! Concessions are all stocked and up and 
running. When items get low or run out text Julie so she can go shopping! The Stadium coffee maker broke, Julie is looking 
into either getting it fixed or getting a new one. She has called Allen Associates. The pretzel warmer is missing from the gym 
concession stand as well as the popcorn oil (?), did anyone move these items? 
Food Certification-Colleen-Each team needs to have one food certified person to be able to sell hot dogs, hamburgers, 
snow cones etc. Boosters will pay for one person from each team. The cost is $110 and it is good for three years. We are 
looking to get 15 people so we can have a class done for us here at RH. If interested in taking the class please let Colleen 
Varney know. Colleen will make a list of people who are food certified and it will be available to teams. 

• Recognition Committee-Kirstin Oliver volunteered to take this over, THANK YOU! 
 

Liaisons 
 

• Not much to report, football is interested in purchasing an end zone camera 
 

Request for Volunteers 
 

• Chuck-A-Duck-Girls Basketball will do this for their home games. We are looking for a volunteer from boys basketball to do 
this for their home games as well. 

 

New Business: Shiloh would like all teams to let her know what their Social Media Accounts are for Facebook, Instagram and Twitter. 
She would like to update the website to have all of these in one place so people know where to look. 

 

Open Discussion: Nothing 
 

Meeting adjourned: 8:30pm 
 

Next Regular Booster Meeting: Monday, October 1, 2018 6:30pm SHS Conf. Room A 
 

Booster Club Meetings 2018-2019 
Monday, September 10, 2018 
Monday, October 1, 2018 
Monday, November 5, 2018 
Monday, December 3, 2018 
Monday, January 7, 2019 
Monday, February 4, 2019 
Monday, March 4, 2019 
Monday, April 1, 2019 
Monday, May 6, 2019 
Monday, June 3, 2019 
Comet Awards Ceremony-TBD 
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